Community Building Development Team
Board of Director’s Minutes
Date:   Tuesday – April 14, 2015
Time: 7:30 a.m.
Location: Cedar Springs Tool Engineering
Members Present:  Kurt Mabie, Tom Mabie, Betty Truesdale, Carolee Cole, Dale Larson, Nick Andres, Sally Howland, Sue Wolfe, Tom Holloway
Members Absent: 

The meeting was called to order by K. Mabie at 7:40 a.m.

I. Motion and Support to approve the agenda as presented.  Approved
II. Dale Larson made a motion to approve the March 10, 2015 minutes – Nick Andres supported. Approved.
III. Betty Truesdale presented the Treasurer’s Report.  See attached. Tom Holloway made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report.  Tom Mabie supported. Approved.
IV. Natural Spring/Rain Gardens/Wetland Restoration
A. Discussion of historical sign location. K. Mabie has requested that city hall wait on a final decision for the location of the sign until the rain garden/wetland restoration area and sculpture location have been designed.

B. Discussion regarding the final look of the wetland restoration and rain gardens.  
1. K. Mabie is hopeful that Doug Gordon will be willing and able to do drawings of the area from three different locations/perspectives, to be presented to city council.  
2. J. Zuiderveen and N. DeMol will also take representative pictures of similar applications for presentation.  

C. S. Howland suggested there may be questions regarding who will maintain the rain gardens.
1. S. Wolfe suggested we get letters of commitment from organizations who have already expressed interest in maintaining the area. Garden Club/CSHS. 
2. J. Zuiderveen suggested developing draft use agreement indicating the city will mow and weed whip at the site, the CBDT will install and maintain the natural gardens and restored wetland area.  
D. The High School is excited about creating this educational opportunity area.  
E. The DNR grant for the boardwalk would provide educational signage for the various rain gardens and this would increase the points for grants.  
F. K. Mabie will communicate the need to install rain barrells on the library to Duane McIntyre and the library board. The volume of the rain gardens/wetland restoration has to be sufficient to treat a one inch rain event from the runoff from the library, parking areas and the fire barn.  
G. We will know by June whether we got the 5 star urban waters grant that will develop this area.
H. T. Mabie made a motion to move forward with the rain garden and wetland restoration project whether or not the grant is approved, in an amount not to exceed $50,000. N. Andres supported. Approved.  
I. P. Hopkins suggested there are places where we can get plants donated.
J. It was suggested we refer to wetland areas as a “creek filtration and wetland restoration project.”
V. Boardwalk along Cedar Creek
A. J. Zuiderveen will identify any requirements for polluted land along the boardwalk that might stand in the way of obtaining the grant and will get us the scoring point system. 
B. P. Hopkins gave the site plan to John Ensley who will begin the bid process
C. The DDA has not settled on the medium that will be used for the boardwalk.  J. Zuiderveen suggested recycled materials could garner more grant points.
D.  J. Zuiderveen recommends asphalt for areas that are not elevated. The cost of asphalt is $35 per foot.  Other mediums have been as high as $200 per foot. Higher costs are based on installing in heavily wooded areas.
E. There may be money available through the MNN Trust Fund grant to fund the boardwalk.
1. Either the city or parks and recreation will qualify to apply for the grant.  Whichever entity has never applied for grants from the same source should be the one to apply, as that gives the application extra points.  
2. It would be advantageous to hire J. Zuiderveen to handle the grant. 
3. The DDA would need to request a proposal from Zuiderveen . 
4. The deadline for the recommended grant is April 1, 2016. 
5. Zuiderveen suggested starting soon as it is a very long and detailed process. 
6. In order to be ready to go with the grant request we need to have easements, etc. in place for all areas before the application is submitted.  
F. DeMol, Hopkins, T. Mabie and Zuiderveen will have the paperwork submitted to the city by May 7 for the May 14 city council meeting and will make the presentation at the May 14 meeting. 
G. The DDA has taken full responsibility for this project.  
H. We are requesting that they compare other boardwalks in the area such as the Sparta and Rockford boardwalks. 
I. The CBDT and the DDA will continue to work collaboratively with each other to accomplish this project and J. Zuiderveen will continue to work with us to design so it will obtain the most funding. The DDA does need to secure a contract with Zuiderveen.
VI. S. Howland will coordinate the Cedar Creek cleanup.
VII. Land swap with City of Cedar Springs – Larson made a motion that we approach the city about trading the CBDT owned Lot #158 for the city owned Lot #116 as well as the abandonment of Maple Street to the CBDT.  Nick supported.  Approved.
Meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.

Next Director’s Meeting – Tuesday, April 16, 2015 –  7:30 a.m.
Respectfully submitted

Carolee Cole

Secretary
